
SPRINGVALE TOWNSHIP 

                                                                     March 10, 2025 

REGULAR BOARD MEETING 

 

The Springvale Township Board met in regular session on Tuesday, March 10, 2025, 7:00 PM, at 

the Springvale Township Hall, 8198 East Mitchell Road. There were 4 visitors present.   

 

CALL TO ORDER 7:00 PM by Township Supervisor, Randy McCune. 

 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

 

ROLL CALL by Pat McCune, Clerk  

Randy McCune, Supervisor  Present              Becky Fettig, Trustee      Present   

Dawn DeRue, Treasurer  Present              Kyle Ulrich, Trustee        Present 

Patricia McCune, Clerk  Present 

 

CONSENT AGENDA ITEMS 

 
       Approval of the February Board Meeting and Budget Hearing minutes: No comments  

        Payment of bills: Brief discussion of the legal fees in relation to the Marian Peace Center. 

        Clerk and Treasurer’s Report:  

        Motion to approve Consent Agenda Items was made by Becky Fettig and Kyle Ulrich seconded.  

         

 

VERBAL REPORTS 

               

        Ordinance Enforcement Officer (OEO): Becky Fettig, OEO Office, see attached report. Nine 

        cases are in process.  More are anticipated in April.   

        Fire Dept. Report: Updated pictures of the new firetruck have been shared. 

        Lake level reports: Still waiting out winter conditions. State of Michigan is evaluating the Inland 

        Waterway for possible dredging. If citizens have specific concerns, contact Township Supervisor, 

        Randy McCune. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

      March 17th 2025: 1:00 PM ECRC office, meeting on Ellsworth/Artesian Construction.        

  

 

New Business  

 

       FY 2025-2026 General Appropriations Act #2025031101: A motion is made to accept by  

       Becky Fettig and Pat McCune seconded.  

       ROLL CALL VOTE: All voted “yes”. 

 

        



       FY 2025-2026 Millage Resolutions #2025031102: A motion is made to accept by Becky Fettig and    

       Dawn DeRue seconded. 

       ROLL CALL VOTE: All voted “yes”. 

 

       FY 2025-2026 Budget: A motion is made to accept by Kyle Ulrich and Becky Fettig seconded.  

       ROLL CALL VOTE: All voted “yes”. 

 

       Dust Control Vendors: The Board discussed dust control issues and the supplier, D&J Bowen as in  

       2024.  Becky Fettig requested that Randy McCune investigate the Northern Michigan Dust Control  

       supplier for criteria.  The issues of concern being having application prior to Memorial Day and cost  

       for repeat applications. 

 

       2025 Township Allocation: The Board discussed the prompt use of the allocation. 

 

       FY 2024-2025 Budget Final Amendments: A motion is made to accept by Pat McCune and Becky 

       Fettig seconded.  

       ROLL CALL VOTE: All voted “yes”. 

    

       Paser Scale: Board requested Randy to acquire a current annual Paser Scale printer to share  

      with the Board. 

 

COMMENTS FROM THE FLOOR: Lindsey Dotson, MSARP, representing Housing North, 

made a presentation with regards to housing in Emmett County. The discrepancy between all 

levels of employment in the county and the housing available for workers has reached a critical 

point. Infrastructure seemed to be a key issue in finding sites for affordable housing. 

 

COMMENTS FROM THE BOARD:   

 

  

Adjournment: 8:25 PM 

Respectfully submitted,  

Pamela Rambow, Springvale Township Deputy Clerk 

 

 

__________________________________, Springvale Township Clerk 

Approved by Springvale Township Board on ____________________ 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


